
ORDER NO. 05-1248

ENTERED DEC 12 2005

BEFORE THE PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION

OF OREGON

CP 414 & UM 725

In the Matter of

USOL, INC.

Petition for Waiver of Notice Requirement
of OAR 860-032-0020.

)
)
) ORDER
)
)
)

DISPOSITION: APPLICATION APPROVED

On November 8, 2005, USOL, Inc. (USOL or Company) filed a petition with
the Public Utility Commission of Oregon (Commission) requesting a waiver of the 90-day
time period for customer notification of abandonment of service under OAR 860-032-
0020(11)(a), and permission to notify its customers 60 days before abandoning
telecommunications service in Oregon.

OAR 860-032-0020(11)(a) requires a provider that intends to abandon any or
all services in Oregon to notify customers of its intent at least 90 days before abandoning the
services. If the Commission grants USOL’s petition for waiver of the 90-day notice
requirement and permits a notice period of 60 days, the Company will have met all applicable
Commission notice requirements. A description of the filing is contained in the Staff
Report, attached as Appendix A, and incorporated by reference.

At its Public Meeting on December 6, 2005, the Commission adopted
Staff’s Recommendation and approved USOL’s petition for waiver of the notice
requirement.








